
 

OMHSAS Update on Telehealth and Regulations - 

September 30 Announcement 
Note: Magellan is reviewing this guidance and will make updates to the telehealth 

FAQ, in coordination with our County partners, within the next 1-2 weeks. We 

appreciate your patience with the multiple communications. 

 

From OMHSAS on the evening of September 30, 2021: 

Pursuant to Act 73 of 2021, the suspension of various regulatory provisions under the state 

disaster emergency declaration that are currently in effect and which were set to expire on 

September 30, 2021, are now extended until further notice. A list of the regulations that were 

suspended in whole or in part and their current status is available here.  

In addition, OMHSAS-21-09 Guidelines for the Delivery of Behavioral Health Services Through 

Telehealth has been updated or rendered obsolete as a result of the extensions under this new 

law. 

 

Act 73 supersedes the requirement for providers to submit requests for waivers of the following 

suspended regulations:  

 55 Pa. Code § 5221.33 for Mental Health Intensive Case Management services;  

 55 Pa. Code § 1153.14 for Outpatient Psychiatric Services (psychiatric outpatient 

clinics, partial hospitalization outpatient facilities and mobile mental health 

treatment services); and  

 55 Pa. Code § 1223.14 for Outpatient Drug and Alcohol Clinic Services.  

The suspension of these regulations will remain in effect until further notice. OMHSAS-21-09 

has been updated to reflect these temporary changes. Additional guidance will be forthcoming 

for providers that have already submitted requests for waivers of these regulations. 

 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.dhs.pa.gov/coronavirus/Pages/Suspended-Regulations-Reinstatement.aspx__;!!A_Yfr0wlxos!nNnlhSpKPZPwl0k31SjSUe-AsJZeCBoPALDimxOera_NETo3K8nKrH_WXCUik8nsmmQ$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.magellanofpa.com/media/6519/omhsas-21-09-guidelines-for-the-delivery-of-behavioral-health-services-through-telehealth-rev-2021-0930.pdf__;!!A_Yfr0wlxos!mdrU1aw3s0jGZvUpLUJQdfZf7sqPEGgNmPIU2l3nNzV-qC6a3y3d-dNRyWLYDKYyxw$


If you have questions or concerns regarding Bulletin OMHSAS-21-09, please e-mail the OMHSAS 

Bureau of Policy, Planning and Program Development’s Tele-Behavioral Health Services 

resource account at RA-PWTBHS@pa.gov.   
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